The Dallas City City Council held its regular meeting on July 26, 2017, at 5 p.m. Mayor Kevin Six
called the meeting to order with the following commissioners present: Lila Gittings, Esther Newberry,
Harold Northup Jr., and Greg Olson.

Others attending the meeting were Anne Thompson, Gary Smith, Chris Classen, and Doug Erickson.

A motion was made by Newberry, and 2™ by Olson to accept the minutes of the July 12, 2017, meeting.
Gittings, Newberry, Northup, and Olson AYE.

Police Chief Gary Smith discussed getting a new hand held radar gun. The cost would be $840. He
also discussed legislation that has been proposed that would require all police officers to carry a body
camera. A motion was made by Northup, and 2™ by Olson to purchase a new hand held radar gun for
$840. Gittings, Newberry, Northup, and Olson AYE.

Chris Classen discussed replacing the seat on the city's tractor.

Doug Erickson discussed the grant and loan for the sewer project. He reported that the amount of the
city's grant might be increased and the interest rate on the low interest loan could possibly be lowered
because of the size of the town.

Mr. Erickson also reported that due to some changes with the sewer project, his firm has had to do
some extra work. A motion was made by Newberry, and 2™ by Northup to amend the cost of the
original contract with Benton and Associates to be the city's engineering firm for the sewer project and
pay Benton and Associates an additional $11,020 for their engineering services. Gittings, Newberry,
Northup, and Olson AYE.

It was reported that Bill Hull has repaired the city's police truck. A motion was made by Northup, and
2" by Newberry to pay Bill Hull $250 for the repairs that he did to the city's police truck. Gittings,
Newberry, Northup, and Olson AYE.

Harold Northup left the meeting at 6:15 p.m.

Mayor Six discussed a property owner that would like to purchase a portion of a city easement. The
council decided that the city should not sell this.

A motion was made by Newberry, and 2™ by Olson to adjourn the meeting. Gittings, Newberry, and
Olson AYE. Northup ABSENT.

The meeting was adjourned at 6:20 p.m.

Stanley K Vorhies, Deputy City Clerk



